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OiL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. O. Boxzoaa o
SANTA FE. NEW MEXICO

| July 24, 1967

Mz, Clarence Hiakle.

Rinkle, Bondurant & chtiotytz

- Attorneys &t Law

Post Office Box 10

‘Rosutll. New Mexico 88201

Dearxr 8ix:

" Refexence ie made to Comaission Ordex No. B-3273, recently entered

in Case No, 3516, approving the Humble Paddock San Angelo Water-
£loed Project.

Injoetlon is to be through the six authorized water injection wells,
eagh of .which is to be completed with a string of plastic-coated
tubing . set in a.packer. Packeis shall be set as near to the top of
the perforxrated interval as is practicable. The casing-tubing annulus

shall be loaded with an inert fluid and a pxessure gauge installed or

the anagylus Jeft opsn . at the suxface to permit detection of lesks in
the tubinc or the packer.

A® to allowable, our calculations indicate that when all of the
suthorized injection wells have beon placed on active injection,
the maximum allowable which this project will be eligible to receivs

_under the provisions of Rule 701-E-3 is 1050 barrxels per day when the

Southesast ¥ew Hexico normal unit allowable is 42 barrels per day ox
less.

Pleass roport any erroxr in this caloulated maximum allowable immediamtely
both to the sSanta Pe office of the Commission and the appropriate dis-
trigt p;oration office. .

In order that the allowable assigned to the project may be kapt cur-
rent, and in order that thé operator may fully benefit from the allowable

provisions of Rule 701, it behooves him to promptly notify both of the




- Oll. CONSERVATION COMMISSION
. P. 0. BOX 2088

2 SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

Mr. Clarence Hinkle
Hinkle, Bondurant & Christy

. Attorneys at Law

Post Office Box 10

" Roswell, New Mexico 88201

a2forementionad Commission offices by lettex of any change in the
status of wells in the project area, i.e., when active injection
commences, whén additional injection or producing wells are drilled,
when additional wells are acquired through purchase or unitization,
when wells have received a response to water injection, etec.

Your cooperation in keeping the Commission so informed as to the
status of the project and the wells therein will be appreciated.

Very truly yours.

A, L. PORTER, Jr.
Secretary-Director

ALP/ix

ces ©il Conservation Commission
Hobbs, New Mexico

Mx. Frank Irby, State Engineer Office, :
Santa Fe, New Mexico R
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|pexmisaion to institute a waterxflood project in its Paddock (San

I\

BEFPORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

XN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE NO, 3616
Oxrder No, R-3273

APPLYCATION OF HUMBLE OIL & REFINING
COMPANY FOR A WATERFLOOD PROJECT, LEA
COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

_ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on July 12, 1967,
at Santa Fe, New Mexlico, bsfore Examiner Daniel S. Nutter,

NOW, on this___17th  day of July, 1967, the Commission, a
quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the recoxd,
land the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised
in the premises,

~ FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having beﬁn given as required
by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the
subject matter thereof.

(2) That the applicant, Humble Oil & Refining Company seeks

Angelo) Unit Area, Paddock Pool, by the injection of watexr into
the Paddock formation through six injection wells in Section 35,
Township 21 South, Range 37 East, and Section 2, Township 22 South,
Range 37 East, NMPM, Lea County, New Mexico.

(3) That the wells in the project area are in an advanced
state of depletion and should properly be classified as "strippex"
wells.

(4) That the proposed waterflood project should result in
the recovexy of otherwise unrecoverable oil, thexeby preventing
waste.

(5) That the subject application should be approved and
the project should be governed by the provisions of Rules 701,
702, and 703 of the Commission Rules and Regulations.
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Case No,., 3616
Order No. R-3273

1T IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That the applicant, Humble Oil & Refining Company, is

(san Angelo) Unit Area, Paddock Pool, by the injection of water

into the Paddogok formation through the following-deacribad welis

P wemw s e WS AN

TOWNSHIP 21 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM

OPERATOR LEASE WELL NO, UNIT SECTION
o 35

Cities Service Owen 4

TOWNSHIP 22 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM -

OPERATOR LEASE WELL NO, - UNIT sngj’l{:ogg
unble New Mexico State "S* 5 A 2
umble - New Mexico State "s*® 8 G 2
umble New Mexico State "s* 9 K 2
umble _ New Mexico State "s* 15 C 2
umble New Mexico State "s* 19 . B 2

- {2) That the subject waterflood project is hexeby designated

he Paddock San Angelo Waterflood Project and shall be governed by

he provisions of Rules 701, 702, and 703 of the Commission Rules
d Regulations,

(3) That monthly progress reports of the waterflood project
erein authorized shall be submitted to the Commission in accor-~
ance with Rules 704 and 1120 of the Commission Rules and Requla-
ions.

{4) Tnat jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
Fntry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

_ DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove
flesignated, _ ;

hexeby authoriged to institute a waterflood project in its Paddock
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Mr. Clarence Hinkle

-~ GOVERNOR
DAVID F. CARGO
CHAIRMAN

State of Netw Mexico
®il Gonservation Gommission

Lo STy,
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P, 0. BOX 2088
SANTA FE

July 17, 1967

Re:

Hinkle, Bondurant & Christy

Attorneys at Law
post Office Box 10
Roswell, New Mexico

Dear Sir:

STATE GEOLOGIST
A, L. PORTER, JR.

SECRETARY - DIRECTOR

case No. 3616
Order No. R-3273
Applicant:

Humble 0il & Refining,CO.

Enclosed herewith is a copy of the above-referenced Commission

order recently entered in the subject case.

Letter pertaining

to conditions of approval and maximum allowable t6 follow.

Hobbs ©OCC X
Artesia OCC

Aztec OCC__.

State Engineer x

Very truly yours,

0K g, ]

A. L, PORTER, Jr.
Secretary-bPirector

- also sent to:
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BEFORE THE ,
NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Santa Fe, New Mexico
July 12, 1967

-— wm em BN es GF am E s~ EB ma M o @ we W e

IN THE MATTER OF:

Application of Hunbdle Oil
and Refining Company for a
unit agreement, Lea County,
New Mexico. .

Application of Humble 0Oil
and Refining Company for a
waterflood projetct, Lea
County, New Mexico.

Cons’. Case No. 3615

VVVVVVVVY\VVV

BEFORE: Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING-
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MR. NUTTER: The hearing will come to order, please.
The next case this afternoon will be Case 3615.
MR. HATCH: Case 3615, Application of Humble 0il and

Refining Company for a unit agreement, Lea County, New Mexico.

MR. NUTTER: . Do you think we could put this aitdgethex.

,

MR, HINKLE: Yes.
MR. NUTTER: Call also please, Case 3616.
MR. HATCH:O Case 3616, Applicétion of Humble 0il and
Refining Company{for a w;terf;ood project, Lea County, New
Mexico.
| MR. -HINKLE: Clarence Hinkle, Hinkle, Bondurant and
Christy, Roswell, representing Humble Oil and Refining Comp;ny.
I would like to move that these two cases, 3615 and 3616 be
consolidated. |
MR. NUTTER: Cases 3615 and 3616 will be consolidated
for the festimony.
(Whereupon, Applicant's
Exhibits 1 through 10"
were marked for identi-
fication.)
MR. HINKLE: We have three witnesses, Monty Gist, Art
Kelley and Marvin Wigley and I would like to have them sworn.

(Witnesses sworn.)

MR. HINKLE: Incidentally, Mr. Examiner, we agreed

" to pay for the advertising of these two cases so as to get
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them on the docket and I just have the proof of publication
there, if you want them.

MR. NUTTER: I notice that we got a proof of

'puﬁlicatibnvfrom one of the papers and I presume‘th&t we did

from the other,
MR, HINKLE: I turned those in so‘that you will have
them complete.
MR. NUTTER: Let me go check on this fight quick ?o
see if we got the pfoof of publicaﬁion.
MR. HINKLE: You can just keep them if you want to.
MR. NUTTER: OkAy. Fine. And did‘you get your .
invoices from both the newspapers, also?
MR. HINKLE: Yes, they're all paid.
- | MR. NUTTER: Okay.

MONTY J. GIST

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, was
examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. HINKLE:

Q State your name?

A Monty Gist.

Q And by whom are you employed?

A Humble 0Oil and Refining Company.

Q Are you a gréduate geologist?
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-experience as a geologist?

’apduNeyVMexico, since that time. Currently I'm a geologist

A Yes, sir, I am.

Q State briefly your educational background and your

A I graduated from Oklahoma State University in 1956,
was immediately employed with Humble 0il and Refining Company

and have been working in the Permian Basin complex of West Texas

in a joint interest group in the Midland division.

0 Have you made a study of the Paddock (San Angelon) area?

A Yes, sir.
Q0 Pool?
A ~ Yes, sir.

o) Whagxaoés that study consist of?

a That study;cénsists of a re&iew of the geologic nature
of the Paddock and surrounding area.

Q You have not previously testified before the New

Mexico Oil Conservation Commission?

A No, sir.
Q MR. HINKLE: Are the witness' qualification
satisfactory?

MR. NUTTER: Yes, they are.
Q (By Mr. Hinkle) Are you familiar with the applicatior

of Humble Oil in these two cases, number 3615 and 36162

A Yes, sir.

S
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Q Have you prepared any exhibits to be introduced in
this case or have they been prepared under your direction?

A Yes, sir.
- | , Q Will you refer to Exhibit Number 1, and explain to

the Commissioﬁ‘what it is and ‘Wwhat it shows?-vWe have already

7

distributed the exhibits to the Commiééién.

A Exhibit Number 1 is a base map of the Paddock field. , l

-meier .

. ' The daéhed, heavy dashed line within this area is the pfogosed

| »%~i ézg boundary -of the paddock unit. The stapled, lony stapled patter
;E?a _EE jndicates the State lease. The small dotted pattern indicates
% - " the Federal leases. The map éhows on it all of the wells withi+

the Paddock area and as the symbols indicate, this is-a field

I3
-~
1

with multiple»completions, some 14 or so zones are productivé

in the area.

15

Q Are all of the wells up to the northeast producing

WE, NEW MEXICO 870

ST ¢ PHONE 2561294 @ ALBUQUERQUE, NEY.‘MEX!ICO 87108

from the Paddock, too?
A No, sir.

0 The northwest?

STATEMENTS, EXPERT TESTIMORY, DAILY CcOPY, CONVEN

A The northwest, no, sir, they are nct. There are

92 @ PHONE 243-6691 @ ALBUQUERQ

several wells up there. However. thev do not appear to be
contiguous as far as productive communication is concerned
petween the proposed unit area and the area to the northwest.

g  Now, refer to Exhibit number 2 and explain what it

SPECIALIZING Mt DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS,

1120 $IMMS BLDG. ® PO, BOX 10
1400 FIRSY NATIONAL BANK EA

L_?hows?
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A Lxhibit Number 2 is a similar map showing the unit
boundary but it also has the surrounding lease ownershié within
a two‘mile radius of the proposed unit pilot injectidh aréa
which would be proposéd torbe 16¢a£éd i; Section 35, T. 21,
37 East and in Section 2 T, 22 South, Range 37 East. Also on
this base are the prépéséd future injection wells as indicated
by the small triangles w%;hin the unit boundary.

Q By future, you mean that in the event the pilot area

is expanded, that these are the likely wells to use in expansion?

A That's correct.

o Anything further with rgSpect to Exhibit Number 2?

A No, sir. | |

Q Now, refer'to_Exhibit'Number 3 and explain what that
shows?

A Exhibit Number 3 is a structure map, contoured on
top of the gaddock A zone. If you will look at Exhibit 3-A,
we have a typical log showing the Paddock member of the San
Angelo formation. This map is contoured on top of thie A. zone
as you-can see, here. It falls about fifty feet on top of the
upper A. zone. The structure map has approximately forty to
£ifty feet of velief on the west side and approximately a 180
feet of relief or enclosure on the east side. As you can see,

the overall confiquration of the Paddock field is an elongate

L ?

structural feature. I might point out here that the Paddock
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production is not related to structure, at least the primary is
related in part to structure but primarily the controlling
factor, controlling trapping mechanism here is stratigraphic
along the length of the field back along the flanks of the

proposed unit area. The porosity and permeability are

controlling factors along with high water cuts. There is not

a consistent water level in the field. It isferratic.

MR. NUTTER: That's along this east length over
here, that you're talking about? Or would that also include
the west side?

A That also included the west side, And there is
porosity and'permeability from this main study»afea within the

proposed unit area and the area of the Paddock was to the

northwest. They appear to be noncontigpous,as far as effective

communication is‘concerned there is one well linkage thére,
a narrow band linkage there and as far as the reservoir is
‘concerned, the northwest portion is honcontiguous because
later development to the north, later drilling and recompletion
work of the northwest portion, indicated that the well is to
be, to have eight or nine hundred pound pressure compress,
higher pressure than the main Paddock area.

0 (By Mr. Hinkle) That's upon the completion of the
weii? | |

A That's upon the completion of the well, yes, sir.
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Q Now, is that the reason why the propbsed unit area
has been outlined as it is and so as to exclude the area which
YOQ refer to in the northwest and west?
sir.

A Yes, It is, we feel it is not an effective

communication, the well would not be effective to the north-

weste - L . o o oo

Q Well, in youf opinion, does fhe proposed unit area
cover all, substaﬂkially all of the producing area, that is
the same reservoir from which the Paddock wells are producing?

A -~ Yes, sir. Well, with the exception of:one or two
Qells that are not in the unit at the discretion‘ofkthe operato)

Q Is it your opinion that the injection of water in
the proposed unit area would not affect the wells which are in
‘the aréa shown on the sturctufgl mapttoward ‘the northwest and
west?

A Yes, sir,
Q So, that's the reason they have been excluded from
théjproposed unit area?

A That is correct.

Q Have the wells producing in the proposed unit area

reached an advanced stage of production?

A Yes, sir, they have. The 86 producing wells in the

field =~ 86 wells, 70 producing, the average production is a
little over six barrels per day. That is the average production

3
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in the San Angelo. ; —
0 In your opinion, would these wells be regarded under
the term Of stripper’ wells?
A Yes, s8ir.
Q Do you have anything else with respect to 3 and 3-A?
A No, sir.

Q Now, turn to Exhibit Number 4 and explain what it
shows?

A Exhibit Number 4 is the diagrammatic cress section
through the north portion of the proposed unit area as can be
seeﬁ on the cover, éxtending across the top row of wells in
Section 2, 22 South, 37 East. This cross section was prepared
to show the general structural relief across this general
poxtion of the field and to indicate, give an indication
of how the Paddock member of the San Angelc for@ation has seen
broken.down into zones by the technical study group. It also
aides in the location of perfbrated intervais in the Paddock
wells, themselves and in the 29 wells, where they exist.

Q Would you say that the Paddock formation correlates
real good in all the wells that are shown on this crosé section}

A The three zones as has been defined here as A, B, and
C, correlate good on the S.P. curve, they are correlated

primarfly by interval on the gamma ray neutron log but overall

and throughout the field the three zones can be carried --
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A They are‘carried uniformly throughout the unitized
area. However, the productivity varies in accordance with
the porosity and permeability.
'fluﬁ - , ’ : 0 I noticed some of your wells here in the cross

| -“ | sectionf’iéﬂhink I noticed one that wasn't evencdriliea‘tthugh
zone C, apparently. That would be this Marathon-Lynch Number 3
third from the right. Now, it doesn't have zone C in it, at

all, apparently. I wonder if it's the intention of Humble in

setting these wells up for flooding if they open perforations

dearnley-meier -
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in wells that don't have all three zones perforated?
Vot a Yes, sic. They will. Depending on the well tests
and'the performance of the zones in the surrounding area.

Q If a neighboring well has it and thiéywell is per=
forated in -~

A To presume the continuity.

Q In other words, it's goihg to be an attempt to flood

a1

all three zones wherever it is indicated that it is positively

productive?
A Yes.
- Q Now, you also mentioned that you hadka'few wells on

the west that were producing from this same reservoir but
weren't in the unit, at the operators option. Would I be

correct to assume that those Paddock wells belonging to Socony
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Mobil in Section 9, just west of the unit there would be that
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type of well, it‘appears that it's in the same pool? I was
referring to your structure map, Exhibit 3. See that up there,

number 7 there in Section 9 which is a Paddock well and number 2

up north of that is a Paddock well, evidently. Oh, I beg your

-pardon, that is General Skelly.

A That's a General Skelly.

Q- All right, that's correct. Those are General Skelly

‘wells. Number 11l in the northeast of 9 is a Paddock but it's

labeled temporarily abandoned on your Exhibit Number 1,

A Yes,

o) The porosity -

MR. HINKLE: Was that acreage conSidered when you
first tried to delineate the outlines of the unit area?

A Yes, it was. If you will refer to Exhibit Number 4,
the heavy dark line that is the cross section, t%e héavy dark
line around the’Paddock field consists of, I think, 139 wells
which was included in ﬁhe initial study.

Q (By Mr, Nutter) And it was finally eiiminated to the
otted line?

A Yes, sir.

Q Shown there on that exhibit?
A Yes, sir.
0 Now, in your direct testimony; you mentioned that

there were 86 wells in the field, you meant in the unit, I
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presume?
A Weli, yes,»sir.
Q  In the unitized area?
A Yes.
MR. NUTTER: I believe that's all. Are- there any
further questions of the'witnéss?, He maYbe excused.

* X ® * R

A. L. KELLEY

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, was examined
and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. HINKLE:
Q Your name is Art Kelley?
A Yes, sir.

Q You're employed by the Humble 0il and Refining

Company? |
A Yes, sir.
Q What capacity are vou?
A I'm reservoir engineer in the division office in

Midland, a joint interest group.

1

)

¢ you a graduate in petroleum engineering?
A Yes, I am, I graduated from Tulsa University in 1953
and have been employed by flumble sifice then, primarily as

reservoir engineer.
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| |
Q Have your studies as a reservoir engineer, included
éreas in New Mexico? ’
i A Yes. Since coming into the division office in ;

September of last year, I have been handling engineering

cer * 0T e involving some of our New Mexico interests.

0 Have you made a study of the Paddock (San‘Angelo)

— ; ‘area?
s " s
e E; , A Yes, I have.
= a> N ¢ What does that study consist of?
: = . . L )
L < A When I came in in September of last year, I reviewed
- bAr ,
e

. the engineering committee report and all of the correspondence

in connection with this unitization effort beginning with the

first operators meeting in April of '6l. Since then, I have
been assiéned to this project and have paikticipated in revising
the agreements and other unitization work that has been done
dgring tﬁat_period.

o] Are you familiar with the applications of Humble in
connection with cases 3615 and 36162

A Yes, I am.

0] Are you familiar with the contemplated plan of
development or secondary recovery operation of Humble?

A Yes, I am.

Q Have you previously testified before the New Mexico
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' | - A No, I have not.
MR. HINKLE: Are the qualifications of the witness
acceptable?
MR. NUTTER: Yes, ﬁhey are.,
Q (By Mr. Hinkle) Have you prepared certain exhibits

- for use in connection with this case or have they been

- ﬁ? } prepared under your direction?
: - A Yes, I have.
L ‘ Q Refer to Exhibit Number 5 and explain what it shows?

A Tﬁis’Exhibit Number 5 is a base map of the general

dearnley-meier -

- area similar to Exhibit Number 1, the primary difference being

that it shows only the six planned pilot injection wells, one

being in Section 5, Township 21 South, Range 33 East, the

other five being in Section 2, Township 22 South; Range 33 East,

Also this map shows the pilot project area which is circled by
a dashed line there that-encloses the injection well plus the
'diaédﬁal and direcé offséts to the pilot injection wells.

0 What sort of a pattern would be formed by the first
six injectibn wells?

A Our planned pilot will be two 80 acrc five

- spots
These wells are now Paddock completion.

Q How much water do you contemplate would be injected

into these six wells, initially?
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"barrels per day total.

Q What are Humble's plans in the event you do obtain
a favorable response within é reasonébie time of the injection
of water into the pilot area?

A bAs soon as the pilot evaluation indicates a favorable
flood_or successful flood, our plans are to expand folloﬁiﬁg
the five spot pattern as shown on Exhibit 2 that has aiready-
be discussed, it shows our expanded, our tentative expanded
pattern.

‘VVMNQJW Have you prepared, or ~was there prepared under your
§irecti6n, a diagrammatic sketch of each of the proposed

additional injection wells?

A Yes, it was.
Q Refer to Exhibit A and explain what that is?
A This is Exhibit 6. We have a schematic diagram of

each pilot injection well and“those are lettered 6-A through F,.
These sketches show all of the casing, the cement volume and
éement tops and the descriptions of each tﬁbihg stream and
packer and our planned injection interval which takes in the
entire unitized formation.

Q Are all of these sketches of each of the‘éixﬂﬁéllé
substantially the same?

A Yes, they are,

Q The only difference is in the depth of the casing and
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the depth of the tubing, I guess, isn't it?

A That's correct. They all will have tubing and packers

Qu Do you know whether or not a copy of the application
for waterflood project was furngshed to the State Engineer?

A Yes, it was.

Q Do you know whether or not the State Engineer has
voiced any objection to the proposed plan? |

A There has been no objection.

Q. Where does Humble propose to get water, the water

supply for carrying on this project?®

A We have received permits to drill six-five fhousand
foot injection wells in Section 2 which shows the Humble State
S. Lease on the previous maps. These would be San Andres wells,
would be a non potable water. ”

Q Now, in the original application, when if was filed,
it was indicated that Humble had made application to the State
Engineer to appropriate 1950 acres of water for this purpose
but that the application had not yet been acted upon. Since
the filing of this application haz that, has it been approved
by the State Engineer?

A Yes, it has been approved for 1950 acre feet.

Q Is it stated that the water produced for these water

wells would be fresh water or brackish water or what?

A It will be non potable water, We haven't actually
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drilled in the wells but from the other wells in the area,
we know . it will be.

o) You propose to drill one well initially to start the
projeAct area?

A That's cérrect.

Q And then driil additional wells as needed?

A That's correct.

Q Have you compiled any information with respect to
thevéroduction history to the Paddock (San Angelo) Pool?

A Yes, sir, I havé. |

Q Refer to Exhibit Number 7 and explain what that
shows?

A Exhibit 7 is the production decline curve for the
proposed unit area. We have plotted fhe annual productién and
each year's éﬁnual average production is plotted on the lire,
the vertical line for ‘that particular year. This covers thg
period from the begiﬁning of develbpment in 1945 through the

year 1966, We had a peak rate in 1942 of about a million and

‘a half barrels per year and the average in 1966 was a hundred

and seventy-one thousand barrels jper year or about 1l percent

of the peak rate. The accumulative production as of April lst

of '67 is about twelve and a quarter million barrels and as you

'can'see, we are, we have been in a decline several years and

we consider this a stripper stage in production.
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0 Have you made any calculation as to what you might
reasonably expect to recover by this secondary recovery operatiqn?
A Yes, we estimate the secondary recovery to be about
9,300,000 barrels. This is roughly 75 pegcent of the primary.

The value oﬁ this o0il will be about $23,300,000.00.

T 'f- Q The proposed unit agreement, copies of which have
- ‘ - been filed with the application, changing the formula for the
. a> . - ' .
- g; distribution or allocation of production, did you have any-
M $\ . .
: as thing to do with that formula?
= = v
- e A I am familiar with it. This formula was negotiated
as
-

before I had any connection with the unit but I can review

what it's based on.

Q That was negotiated among all of the operators in

the proposed unit area?

A That's correct. The primary phase is to extend until

a total of 768,239 barrels of oil have been produced after

January 1lst, 1964. This phase is based fifty percent on 1964

adquted revenue and fifty percent on the estimated January 1lst,
'64 remaining primary. The Secondafy will last from thé end

of the primary phase to the end of the project and it's based
100 percent on the estimated ultimate recovery, ultimate pri-

mary, including the psuedo-ultimate primary assigned to certain

undeveloped tracts.
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bR

Y ’ ;
" joined in this unhit agreement reached a conclusion that this

was a fair and equitable formula?
) A They did reach a substantial agreemeﬁt. I think it
was generally agreed that it was impractical to map net pay

accurately enough for the use of this as the perimeter so this

was the reason for using the estimated ultimate primary based

" on the declined curves as an indication of the net pay under

each tract.

0 Is it your opinion that this formula will protect the
correlative rights of all the parties?

A Yes, It will.

Q Both the working intexests and the royalty owners?
A Thats correct.
Q Due to the fact that you propose to start a pilot

project area and to expand it, in your opinion, would it
facilitate the plan and the carrying out of this operation for

the 0il Conservation Commission to provide an administrative

- procedure for the expansion of the project pilot area and also

to approve additional injection welis?

A Yes, it would. The sole purpose of the pilot, of
course, is to determine whether we can go on to the full scale
fexpaﬁded flood. We already have made plans for this expansion

in the event the pilot is successful. We have prorated an

adequate water supply and are certain it would be to some
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advantage to be able to proceed with this expansion without any
further hearingg? Is Humble seeking the establishment’of a
project allowable as provided by Rule 701 of the Commission?

A Yes, it is.

Q- Do you have anything further with respect to the
Engineering standpoint that you would like to say to the
Commission?

A I beliéve not,

MR. HINKLE: That's all of this witness.
;-

A
CROSS EXAMIN/,TION

e
I

BY MR. NUTTER: “d

Q Mr. Kélley, your production decline curve here,
inaicates that during 1966 tne unit area préduced approximafely
170,000 barrels of oil or some such figure? '

A Yes.

Q How many wells was that coming from and how"does that
work out t6 be an average daily per well production figure?

A At - that particular time during March, there &ere
70 wells actually producing and 1§ wells shut in in the unit
area.

Q How about during '66?

A I don't know if there has been any-draStic changes.

That would be within one df two wélls 6f that same number for

the year. It has been fairly substantial. I am again, looking
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at March. I have a summary hear, I think. At any rate, this ig
approximately seven barrels per day per producing wel}.for
March of '67, which is slightly lower than the average fgi '66.

Q Let's see, fhe‘éverage depth here is a liitle more/
than five thousand feet, sin't it?

A Yes.

Q So, you figure seven barrels per day at a depth in

this hei&ﬁgorhood, is a stripper stage?

A Yes, gctually the engineering committee arrived at
a figure of three barrels a day as an economic limit so, we
are sligiitly over twice the economic limit on the average.

Q Now, on this tract participation formula, how many

s
e

opergtors in the unit have agreed to this formula, did you have

100 pe

3

i~

cent commitment for a working interest in that?
A No, we have a man prepared to testify as to the
sign-up statusvhere,
MR, HINKLE&I The next witness, Mr. Wigley, will
testify wifh reépect to .the interests that have been committed.
Q (ﬁy Mr, Nutter) I see. Mf. Kelley, will this tubing

be treated in some manner to prevent corrosion?

A These plans are to plastic coat the tubing.

-Q »ryﬁéw ébout thé annulus betwéén the tﬁﬁinqﬂand the
casing?

A We nérmally put corrosive inhibited fluid in there,
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use a water inhibitor. ,
0] And there will be a packer in each case?
A Yes, sir.
Q Now, I count up about 25-40 acre tracts in the

igitial project area, is that about what you had counted?

A I hadn't -- |

Q wifh the determination of the allowables -- Anyway,
it's the area within this little dotted line?

A Yes.,

Q And is there a Paddock well in each one of those

forty acre tracts?

A Yes, there is.
Q Okay. ‘
A In some cases they are shut in but they are completed.

You hope that they will be activated?

b ©

Yes, sir. We hope they will produce.

MR. NUTTER: I believe that's all. If there are no

further guestions, the witness may be excused:
* % * Xk *x

-MR. HINKLE: All right, the next witness, Mr. Marvin

MARVIN L. WIGLEY

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, was

examined and testified as follows:

.
X
L

N
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‘Yﬁ A Marvin L. wigley: i'm employed by the Humble 0il and
?;; Refining conpany ag a unitization 1andman at the division
o ‘

— office in Midland.

22 ,
'E; ' Q Wwhat is_your)position with Humble?

¥ .
@ A I'm a unitization 1andman .

u——

E . - . .

:g Q Are you familiar with the applications of Humble
-
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pIRECT EXAMINATION \

py MR. HINKLE:

BY MR. Z  ——

Q state your name , Whor you're employed by and where

do you 1ive?

in Cases 3615 and 36167
A I amo

Q Have You pbeen in charge of: you might saYs of putting

g§ together this unit agreement, unit operating agreement and
38 A | }
%é getting it executed by all of the interested parties?
w k
=¥ ’
zZ A vYes, Sir: 1 have.
w W
% §§ Q po you know whether OF not the proposed unit area
“ 22
[ g |
H ii has been approved by the pirector of the United States Geologic 1
w o
33 :
" LR gurvey?
é ff A ves, on May 25, 1966, fumble made applications for
“ g .
2 23 . . . . - . -
2 5% the_desxgnatxon of this area and this area was des;gnated by - el
s © ) ot - ~=
o t% the u.8.G.S. by their letter of July 27th, 1966. et
,E %g ’ - e )
Z ov Q - gg that Exhibit Number 87
b 23 A  Yes, this i8 the Exhibit Number 8.
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Q Was there an amendment to this designation as shown by

the letter of July 27th?

A Yes, Gulf 0il Corporation requested that the southwes

‘gquarter of the northeas£ quarter of Section 3, Township 22 West

Range 37 East, be omitted from the unit area for the reason tha

~this well, this acreage was not producible‘from the unitized

formation and that the well is not necessary for unitization
secondary recovery operations. This amendment was approved

by the U.8.G.S. by letter dated May 3rd, 1967.

Q Let's see, that's Exhibit Number 97?
A This is Exhibit Number 9.
Q Has the area also been approved, that is the outlines

of»the area in the form of a unit agreement been approved by
the Commissioner of Public Lands?

A Yes, they have.

Q And has the form of;unit agreemént'been also approved
by the Direétof of the U.S.G.S.? | -

A Yes.

Q Now, that approval is in connection with the original
letter designating the‘unit area?

A This is true, this is true.

Q Ié the formal unit agreement which is being proposed

in this case, substantially the same as that which has hereto-

- fore been approved by the Commissioner of Public Lands, the 0il

—rt
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Conservation Conimission and the U.S5.G.S. where Federal, State
and fee lands are involved?

A Yes, it is. Of course, the particiﬁation formula
in these agreements, vary according to what is nagotiated
among the operators but the form is substantially the same

- R as that generally used.
G ‘ e P
,4%% , g 'Q . - Is Humble designated as the unit operator in the unit
B r’. - ‘ J -u—’:< ‘ X 2
4 = - agreement?
> ! : i 1 >|.‘
5 Pl A Yes, we are.
! —3 ' )
i B ; | R : [P -
‘ o gg: 0 I believe that.you testified that you have been .
AR ' e '
‘ff ! - in charge of getting the unit agreement signed up. Can you
R ’ 2 H - -
; ]
; z give, tell the Commission what's the present status of the
>
. -8 .
P = execution: of the unit agreement?:
FOE s ‘ C
: M Vg8 . .
= i R N A Yes., There are 31 tracts shown within the outline
. s 22 : e .
TR P g wa of the unit, your plat, Exhibit: A, attached to the unit
F P 1 XL I ox .
& & [~ E :
évf : . r §g agreement. Of these, 24 tracts comprising 82.97 percent are
2 = g% ~
* 5,38 qualified for inclusion in the unit in accordance with the termT
£ 8y , ?
% z <. . i .
E E:, of the unit agreement. Now, in these. 24 tracts, they are
it | ~ o g :
‘ £ 23 »
” g §& signed 100 percent as to working interest and 85 pexcent orx
z. ZZ% :
d « ¥ E
- 5 ?: more as to royalty interest. Just as a matter of general
; £ 23 o
§ §§ information, we have royalty owners comprising 95.86 percent
- o . . : .
a 0_3 .
;.Eg‘ of the entire royalty under the unit now committed, This, we,
§ gg of course, will continue our efforts with regard to present
e 4 = -
& 23 ’
& =% unsigned interests.
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Q I believe the Examiner asked another witness there,
what tracts had been omitted. Do you have a plat which would
show that?

A VYes, 1 haQe this and I will show»the Examiner this
well -~

Q0  Refer to Exhibit Number 10 and ekblain the tracts
_which have not been committed to the unit agreemént»in
accordance with the provisions of the unit agreement, thgt is

the qualifications and why they have not been committed?

A Mobil 0Oil Corporation is the operator in tracts—— [

Iﬁwand 22, bThere, Mobil had a disagreement with the partici-
pation formula as to those tracts. Now, they have thus far

[

and we assume that théy will not ratify this particular unit.
Sunra; in‘traéts 28 and 29 were not satisfied with the formula
and did nbt join for the same reason. T; P., Texas and Pacific
in tracts 2, 3 andiBluwe the same position. Now, in a number
of these tracts, there are several of them, éfe qualified from -
a royalty standpoint but thé operator has thus far not seen

fit to join. 1In some instances, I won't go into;detail but in
some instances,.oné operator's tracts would fit as far as the
formula was concerned but it didn't fit as far as the other
tract waé concerned and therefore, they didn't'signl e

Q0 Do you anticipate that on farther down the road some

place that these tracts might possibly be committed, particular]
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in the event that the pile up proves to be satisfactory and you
go ahead and expahd'the unit?
A These parties have not indicated anything in this

regard as of the present time, It seems reasonable that this

e

.

might happen.

Q This shows all that in yellow has been committed
= in acreage?
= : ,
= A This is the portion of the unit that will become
- ,
S
22 effective as it stands right now, Now, of course, in this
= - ' v .
| SO
gg sign up, I have assumed the State and Federal government, of
— - o ] J

'”égﬁ};;:“;ill issue their usual approval on it since they
have seen the forms. I have counted this as signed, for our

figures.

Q Now, how long, how much time has been consumed in

putting this unit together, as far as meetings of the operators

t

are concerned and trying to reach an agreement on-an equitable
formula?

A I believe this started back about 1960 or '61.
Pardon me. I have it here somewhere. The first operators

n April, 156i. The first technical committee

po-

Jgac h
2ac 4

alAd
. & S e VA

(ke

meet

ng
meeting was held in May of '61 and there have been numerous

meetings since that time. A great deal of work has gone into

rarvy
il

]

| ]

and we Feel that if the unit is not put together--we
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being committed, how much total acreage comprise those seven

not put together at this time, that if we have to start over,

it may never get put together. This is something we couldn't

answer.

MR. HINKLE: Did you have any questions?
MR. NU@TER:' No further questions.
Q (By Mr. Hinkle) In the event the unit aqreément is

approved, do you feel that the unit agreement will be in the
interest of conservation and the preventicn of waste?

A Yes, I do.

1

Q Ig it your opinion that it will promote the ‘greatest
ulfimate recovery of unitized substances?

2 Yes:

Q State whether or not in your opinion‘the unit agreemen
will also be in the interest of protection of correlétive rightq

A I pelieve it will. | |

Q Is there anything else that you‘would like 'to bring

out to the Commission?
A No.
MR. HINKLE: That's all of the testimony.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. NUTTER:

Q Mr. Wigléy, with regard to these tracts that aren't

tracts?

t

?
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A If yoﬁ will give me just a moment, sir, I'll tell you
that. The 24 tracts, there is a total of 3758.3 acres in the
unit. These 24 tracts comprise. 3118.3 acres so, subtracting
that is, 640 acres, according to a gunick calcﬁlation there.

Q ‘Now, in the event that the flood, the pilot flood -
is successful aﬁd that you go on to expand the flood énd these
tracts are still hot committed to the unit, will Humbie attempt

to work line agreements with the operators of these tracts

" so the flooding could go up to their leases and possibly they |

could operate their own floods then?
A Yes, we do have(plans for ﬁhat,'do we not?
MR. KELLEY: I think those would be our only two

alternatives.

A Yes, for the reason that it's our only alternative
there.
Q (By Mr. Nutter) So, that it's not necessarily fatal-

£o the operation if these tracts aren't committed?

A Nn it i nnt
A No i1t 18 not.

Q And of the 24 tracts which qualified, vyou dé”have
100 percen£ committment working interest?
2 And witl
royalty.
MR, HINKLE: And they anticipate, do you not, that

you will continue your efforts?

N
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f | - o A Oh, yves, we definitely plan to continue our efforts.
| _ T . MR. HINKLE: But, you will not withhold the filing
of the unit agreement for approval?

Hian AT A No *

Y
TE

i h e _ . MR. HINKLE: -Until you get every royalty owner in it?

‘x ;? ggi’ A No,we are requesting approval, at this timé.
5 .Eéi Q (By Mr. Nutter) Although this letter of Ju%y'27th.
= %; 1966 as amended by the letter of May the 3rd, 1967 froﬁ'the
Z% é%g Uniﬁe@ States Geological Sgrvey,vdoésn't in itself, approve
=) ;gg- ~~-.thehunitvagreemgnttwit”d99§w§?y that the unit area is an
- | R
- acceptable area and that the form of the unit is an acceptable
7: form?
- ‘ A Yes,
= Q And they have stated what your participation formula
.4’ is? ‘
) A Yes.
- ‘ 6] So, presﬂmably, they have given tentative approval

to your participation?

A Yes, I have counted this in the sign up here in order

rh
cr
Py
e
£
I

to qualify the specific number of, qmodﬁt G
« we have to qualify.
Q And how do you stand with the Commissioner of Public

Lands?
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with him sometime back. I can't give you an e%gct date but
they haﬁé, there is a letter in our files from }bur firm, I
believe, advising that tﬁey have been advised by the Cpmmissione
that this is a satisfactory fofm; :
0 Including the participation, formula?
A " fes, this is true. |
MR. NﬁTTER: Are there any further guestions of Mr.
Wigley?
MR. HINKLE: For your own information, the Commissione

of Public Lands approved it right after the U.S.G.S., did, after

~we got approval from the U.S.G.S and at our conferences with thg

/

6.S.G;S., this letter was intended as an approval of the formuls
as well as the formal unit agreement designafion bf the area.
There is no question about that,

‘MR. NUTTER: Vefy good.

MR, HINKLE: Because the approval was withheld for
a time‘ﬁntil Humble furnished édditional informatidh’as to how
the formulaiwas based on before they wopld apprové it.

MR, NUTTER: If there are no further questions of
the witness, he may be excused. Let's see, do you have the
exhibits?

MR, HINKLE: ° I would like to offer into evidence,
éxhibits "1 through 10, inclusive.

MR. NUTTER: Humble's Exhibits 1 through 10 will be

r

r

]
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édmitted into evidence. Do you have anything further, Mr.
Hinkle?

MR. HINKLE: No, I would like to say this, that in
viéw of the present status of the slqninq of .the unit agreement|
it is the plan 6f Humble to present this to the Commission 6f
Public Lands for their approval, next Tuesday and if the
Commission could get the order ready, assuming they will approve
the unit agreement, just the ones on Case 3615, so we will have
it ready for the Commissioner by Tuesday, we QOuld certaih;y
appreciate it. fNow, the other,Hyou can take your time on.

MR. NUTTER: We will try to get thié one for you.

If there is nothingAfurther in‘these:cases, we will take the
cases under advisement. The hearing is adiourned.
(Whereupon, Applicant's
Exhibits 1 through 10 were

offered and admitted into
evidence.)
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO )

, )
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )

I, JOE B. JAMESON, Notary Public in and for the County of

8Ss.

Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, do hereby certify that the

foregoing and attached Transcript of Hearing before the New

that the same is a true and correct record of the said

Mexico (0il Conservation Commission was reported by me; and

proceedings, to the best of my knowledge, skill and ability.

Witness my Hand and Seal this 19th day of July, 1967.

My Commission Expires:

June 25, 1971.

o
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2 ceounlate record of

the Baapiper henvln

heeid o7 e ol g .

o (a2

,gﬁé?g:*géébéﬁ&zki4fzﬂ\_
-(jg ‘ Q§§tary Public

1 do herebj'eartify fhat tha forezoing is

sie procesilings in

/%

S 6152 FCAE
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AFFIDAVIT OF PUBLICATION

State of New Mexico,
County of Lea.

1, RebertL,—Summers

of the Hobbs Daxly News Sun a
daily newspaper publlshed ‘at
Hobbs, New Mexico, do solemn-
ly swear that the clipping at-
tached hereto. was published
oncé a week in the regular and
entire issue of said paper, and
not in a supplement thereof for
a period

of

ONE—— —  weeks.

Beginning with the issue dated

June—28——— 19-67-

and ending with the issue dated

June 28— 1967

‘Publisher.

Sworn and subscribed to),béfore

me this __zsgh.__JQay of

Vi

{ Notary Public.

My Commlssnon expires

«/7 m—é_z

(Seal)

Thi's newspaper is duly aualified
to publish legal notices or ad-

vertisements within the mean-
ing of Sectien 3, Chapter. 167,

Laws of 1937, and payment of
fees for said publication has

been made.

LEGAL NOTICE
“. - Juhe 28, 1087
NO’I‘ICE oF PUBL!CA’I'ION
. ,STATE OF NEW MEXICO
¢ oIl CONSERVATION
N © COMMISSION - )
'.'SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO ...
;:¢The State of New Mexico by
c’§ Ofl ‘Conservation Commission
heteby gives notice pursuant fo
laW‘ 4 the Rules and Regula-
) X g Commilssion - pro.!
ulg; areunder. of- the fol-'
g‘puf:llc he 'rlng ‘to be held

angl Oﬂlce Bul]dlng,
; New. Mexico, béfore
Nut!er,h Extmlner. or

hearing-‘a_a provided by 1w, -
STATE OF NEW. MEXICO T0:
_{-All named purtles ‘and pere
‘son§’ havlng any. right, Gtle, -
B intem} ot clal:dtn the fol-,"

Pnncipal Meridian, whether or
not so stated.) .

CASE 3615: : ;
Applluuon of. Hnmble Oll & ;

cause, seeks 'appmvﬂ “its
Paddmk (San Angelo) Unlt

'and, 22 South Bang
Led County; New Mex!co"

& Applncant In the abov styled
cause, seeks: p;h “ingtl
tute a Waterﬂood, rgec;
Paddock (San Ang {

dock Pool

Mexlco o
L GIVEN under the seal of i.h¢|
'New ‘Mexico Oil- anse;vqﬁon
Commlsston on !hls 28rd day o!

COMMISSION
A, L PORTER Jr.. »
Secretary-Director

’('SEAL)




S ‘ .
’ Affidavit of Publication

State of Neiv Mexico }
88.

County of Santa Fe _

1, GeraldineLTru.’lillo ...........................  peing first
duly sworn, declare and say that 1 am the ( Manager) @xditon of
The New Mexican, & daily newspaper, published in the English Language,
and having a general circulation in the City and County of Santa Fe, State

of New Mexico, and being a newspaper duly qualified to publish legal noti-

ces and advertisements under the provisions of Chapter 167 of the Session
Laws of 1937; that the publication, a copy of which is hereto attached, was

pub\ishe‘d in said paper once P he 224 200 S Y. consecutive weeks, and

on the same day of each week in the regular issue of the paper during the

time of pub\ication, and that the notice was published in the newspaper pro-

per, and not in any supplemerit, once A K for....--- ]1.......weeks conse-

"“'Eix_t—i;e_ljf,'ihi'iifst‘p*'blicatien on the......39....day ofJ“ne* ----- .19--6-7--;

and the last publication on..... 30 day of..Jun€ .. 19.....6!7...&_{5::75351}5”
ment for said advertisement,has been duly made), or (assessed as court
costs); that the undersigned has personal knowledge of the matters and

things set fortli in this affidavit.

AN LT D tiptlons

Lo e : nad - gescr

T “ l\OTE ‘tefer. 10 ‘New'Mex!co
. 3 w . whether [

N L AL vasyled .

A t’eﬁg&’“‘rﬁ?;cﬂtt xﬁix &E“%%‘ 10

A R ngelo) Unit AT ad-e at § =t gne

Ot Tinjection; of water St Ahebe LLe 0

Badsl mphon it mes §

wel:8: ctio fowns ST L c . .
“ebip. 2 Range 3t r,a‘s‘:t‘;j ‘ subscribed and sworn to before me this....- 30....

196.7

“Yhe seal, of Lhi
fao 7Ol .Conservation
nfs 23rd’ day of

; Lo PO! '
-«:v,Secretary_-Dlrecto

o o,
ﬁggmﬁ?r. 4119




DESIR

(a4

GYIAUS

July 6, 1967

Mr. Clarence E. Hinkle
Attorney at Law

Hinkle, Bondurant & Christy
Roswell, New Mexico

‘Dear Mr. Hinkles

Your letter of June 27, 1967 and the enclosed application
and exhibits pertaining to Humble 0il & Refining Company's

“application for a watsrflood project in connection with

the proposed Paddock (San Angelo) Unit Agreement is grate-
fully acknowledged,

It is noted in item 7 of the application that Humble has

‘made application to the State Engineer to appropriate 1950

acre feet of water per annum from the San Andres formation

in Sec. 2, T. 22 S., R. 37 E. Humble's application CP-316 filed
in Pabruary:of 1966 was protested. No hearing on the matter

has been reguested and thercefore it is retained in a pending
status. ’

On March 10, 1967 Humble filed applications GP-427 thru

CP~427~X~5 geeking to appropriate 1950 acre feet on the six

wells to produce from the San Andres in Sec. 2, T. 22 8., R.
37 E. These applications were approved on June 8, 1967.

In view of the above facts, it is suggested that Humble's
application CP-316 be disposed of either by hearing, by
withdrawl or some other means, since it appears that the
approved application provided the water requested by Humble
in the protested application.

FEXI/ma Yours truly,

“ge=01i1 Conservation Comm,

8. B, Revnolds

e me ~ -

A
State Engineer

Bys
Frank E. Irby
Chief
Water Rights Div,




Examiner Hearing - July 12, 1967
-2- - Docket No. 20-67

CASE 3613: »Appllcation of Sunray DX 0il Company for an’ amendment to .
Order No. R-1636-3, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant,
in the above-styled cause, seeks the amendment to Order-No.
R~1636-A, which order established special rules-governing -the
operation of the Sunray Mid-Continent Central” Bisti LPG-Gas-
Water Injection Project, Bisti-Lower Gallup Oil Pool, San Juan
County, New Mexico. -Applicant seeks the reclassification of
said pressure maintenance project, for the purpose of filing’
reports; as.a waterflood project.

L .

:CASE 3614: Appliba»ion of Shiprock Corporatlon for an amendment to Order
No. R-1438, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the
above-styled cause, seeks the amendment of Order No. R-1438,
which order established special rules for the Shiprock—GalLup

i 0il Pool. Applicant seeks the deletion of that provision of

S . said rules which provides that wells shall not be located
i ’ closer than 300 feet to the nearest well producing from the

same pool. - Applicant would further aménd said rules to permit

the drilling of wells closer than 165 feet to the outer boundary of

the quarter-quarter section, but in no event closer than 165 feet
to the boundary of acreage owned by an offset operator.

LTS

.CASE 3615: Appllcatlon of Humble Oil & Reflnlng Company for a unit agreement,
, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks approval of its:-Paddock (San Angelo) Unit Area compr151ng
3758 acres, more or less, of Federal, State and Fee lands in
Township 21 and. 22 South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico.

.CASE 3616: Application of Humblé 0il & Refining Company for a waterflood

© project, Lea County, New Mexico. -Applicant, in the above—styled
cause, seeks authority to dinstitute a waterflood project in its
Paddock {(San Angelo) Unit Area by the injection of water into
the Padd0ck formation through six wells located in Section 35, ° ;
Township 21 South, Range 37 East, and Section 2, Township 22 South,
Range 37 East, Paddock Pool, Lea County, Rew Mexico.



-

Pocket No. 20-67

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - JULY 12, 1967

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION. CONFERENCE ROOM,
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner, or Elvis
A. Utz, Alternate Examiner:

CASE 3608:

‘CASE 3609:

CASE 3610:

CASE 3611

‘CASE 3612:

“ Application of Union 0il Compary of California for the creation

of a new yas pool and special pool rules, Eddy County, Néw

Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the cre~
ation of a new pool for Permo- Pennsylvahian gas production from its
Forni Well No. 1 located in Unit I of Section 15, Township 22
South, Rangeé 27 East, Eddy County, Ne&w Mexico, and for the promulf
gation if sp&ctal pool rules therefor, including a provision for
640-acre spacing.

Application of Texas Pacific Oil Company for a dual completion,
Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in-the above-styled cauue,
seeks approval for the dual completion (donventional) of its J
Collier Well No. 4Y located in Unit G of Section 10, Township 11
South, Rangé 33 East, Lea County, New Mexico, in such'a manner as
to permit the production of oil from the Northeast Bagley-Wolfcamp
and the North Bagley-lppeér Fennsylvanian Pools through parallel
strings of tubing.

Application of Texas Pacific 011 Company for a dual completion,
Roosevelt County, New Mexico. -Avplicant, in the above-styled
cause, ‘seeks approval for the»dual completion. (conventional) of -
its Bluitt State Com. Well No. 1 located in Unit I of Section 32,
Township 7 South, Range 37 East, Rocgevelt County, New Mexico,

In such a marmer as to permit the préduction of gas from the Bluitt -

Wolfcamp and Bluitt San Andres Gas Pools through 2-inch tubing and
the casing—tubyng annulus, respeetively.

Application of Texas Pacific 0il Company for a- dual completion,
Lea County, New Mexico. -Applicant, in the above+styled cause,
seeks approval for the dual completion (conventional) of its

Ella Drinkard Well No. 2 located in Unit E of Section 25, Township
22 South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico, in such a manner

~as to permit the production of oil from undesignated McKee and

Ellanburger panls .thMUGh n.qrallel strings of tubing.

Application 6f Roger: Q Hanks for an unorthodox oil well lbeation,
Lea County, New Mexiés. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks authority to drill a well in exception to the South Flying
"M* Pennsylvanian Ruleés at an unorthodox location 660 feet from
the South line and 660 feet from the East line of Section 24,
Tounship 9 South; Range 32 East, Lea County, New Mexico.
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CONRAD E.COFFIELD

HAROLO L.HENSLEY, JR.

; L l MICHAEL R.WALLER Jl.llle 2 7 > 19 67

STUART D. SHANOR

MIDLAND, TEXAS OFFICE
52! MIDLAND TOWER

600 HINKLE BUILOING ' (e1s} MU 3-489)

TELEPHONE (505) 622-65!0
’ PosT OFfFice Box 1O

MAIN OFFICE ©

g Jried By et

s

% Mr.‘l}. L. P9rt_er, Jr. ‘ ©OofT Juw 28 AnE 11
Y Secretary-Director -
Ced 0il Conservation Commission
R Box 2088 -
: g Santa Fe, New Mexico ‘
TR TN RE , ' Re: Paddock (San Angelo) Unit

Attenticn: My, Dan Nutter

ArTvia athe =W Tl

Gentlemen:

We enclose herewith in triplicate application of
Humble 0il & Refining Company for approval of the Paddock
(San Angelo) Unit Agreement embracing 3,758.30:acres in the
Paddock pool situated in Lea County, New Mexico. )

We also encliose herewith in triplicate application of
Humble for approval of a waterflood project in connection with
the proposed Paddock (San Angelo) Unit Agreement.

The writer talked with Mr. Dan Nutter in regard “to

these 2 cases with a view to having them placed on the first
examiner's docket in July.

There is’'also enclosed 3 copies of the proposed form
of unit agreement for the Paddock (San Angelo) Unit Agreement.

Voure verv trulv.
Yourg very uly,

HINKLE \BONDUR@TFA? CHRISTY

kY ; ; o ) :
By - O3 bk r A /Lifgkjyj\&qL

; CEH:cs
: : Enc.
i ; ce: J. M, Shepherd : o DOCKEY Wil
b: : cc: Leon McMillan , . B
cc: Marvin Wigley | ' ' é§/35252Q§”77

DG it i

Cre 3575




BEFORE THE NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

| o : "~ Application of Humble 0il & Refining 6::232;;§éz

Company for approval of a waterflood

GAH GEEIE O00
; project in connection with the proposed i "'if" 060
| Paddock (San Angelo) Unit Agreement o
embracing 3,758.30 acres in Townships | ' Jun 28 An G 11

21 and 22 South, Range 37 East, N.M.,P.M.
Lea County, New Mexico within the Pdddock
Pool. Applicant also seeks establishment
of administrative procedure whereby pilot: .
. _ project area may be expanded and for

DT R approval of additional injection wells.

a
3 i

"WOil;ConSerVation,Commission o
Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Comes Humble 0il & Refining Company and hereby makes

~application for approval of a waterflood project in connection
with the proposed Paddock ( San Angelo) Unit Agreementr,mbrac1ng
3,758.30 acres in Townships 21 and 22 Scuth, Range 3,‘East N.M.P.M.
Lea County, New Mexico within the Paddock Pool Applicait also
seeks establishment of administrative procedure whereby pilot pro-
ject area may be expanded and for approval of additional injection
wells, all in accordance with the provisions of Rule 701 of the
rules and regulations of the 0il Conservation Commission, and in
support thereof respectfully shows:

. ° w R T
B . S TR
R SRR AV [ ;

NN

YAV

e

AL

1. That applicant is in the process of forming a unit
agreement to be known as the Paddock (San Angelo) Unit embracing
the following described lands within the- Paddock Pool situated in
Lea County, New Mexico, to-wit:

AN

PO

Township 21 SothL,Range 37 East
Section 34 - SE%SE%
Section 35 - S%XSW%, SW%SE%, EXSE%

N

o S A A




o Ao s

nerbens T LT

Township 22 South, Range 37 East
. Section 1 - W%, SW%NE%, WLSEY%, SE%SEY

Section 2 - All
Section 3 - NWHNEY, E4NEY, S%
Section &4 - SE%SE%
Section 10 - All
Section 11 - All
Section 12 - Nwy, NyNEy, SWLNEY, NhSWwhk, NWhSEL
Section 14 - N3NWk
Section 15 - NiNEY%, SE%ZNEY, NEYNWY

containing 3,758.30 acres, more or less

It is contemplated that applicant 'will be the unit operator under

the terms of said unit agreement, the primary objective of which is
to formulate and put into effect a secondary recovery project in
order to effect additional recovery of unitized substances, prevent
waste and conserve natural resources consistent with good engineering
practices. :

2. That there is attached hereto as Exhibit "A' a plat of
the location of the proposed injection wells and the location of all
other wells within a radius of 2 miles from said proposed injection
wells which are producing from the Paddock pool or zone, which said
plat also indicates the lease ownership within the proposed unit
area and within a 2 mile radius.

There is also attached hereto as Exhibit "B" a plat showing
the ownership of the proposed unit area, together with all wells
producing not only from the Paddock pool but from other zones or

pools within a radius of 2 miles of the proposed initial injection
wells.

3. That applicant proposes to inaugurate a pilot project
consisting of two 80 acre 5 spots with injection into 6 wells,
which are more particularly shown on Exhibit "A" attached hereto.
That there is filed herewith electrlcal ‘logs of each of the 6 initial
injection wells.

4. That there 'is #also filed herewith diagrammatic sketches
of each of the proposed 6 initial injection wells above referred to
showing all casing strings, including diameters and setting depths,
quantities used and tops of cement, and the planned injection interval
in connection with each well. Each sketch also shows the tubing
strings, including diameters and setting depths, and type and location
of packers in connection with each well.

L




5. That the wells producing from the Paddock zone have
reached an advanced stage of depletion and are regarded as what is
commonly known as stripper wells.

6. The pilot project will be inaugurated by the injection
of approximately 1,000 barrels of water per day into each of the 6
injection wells and if it appears after a reasondble time that the
pilot project is responding favorably so that it would be econcmical
to do so, the pilot project will be expanded by adding additional
injection wells from time to time to form the pattern indicated on
Exhibit "A" and to the end that the entire unit area will constitute
the project area. ’

7. Humble has heretofore made application tozthe State
Engineer for appropriation of 1950 acre feet of water per ahnum from
the San Andres formation of the Capitan Underground Water Basif by
the drilling of 6 wells to a depth of approximately 5,000 feet to
be located in Section 2, Township 22 South, Range 37 East. These
‘wells will be drilled as needed in cornnection with the expansion of
the water flood project and it is anticipated that the water produced
from these wells and used for injection purposes will be brackish
i water or water which is not potable and cannot be used for other purposes.

8. Applicant seeks the establishment of the project area
and a project allowable in accordance with the provisions of Rule 701
of the 0il Conservation Commission and also the ‘establishment of an
administrative procedure for expansion of the pilot area and approval
of additional injection wells.

9. A copy of this application with all exhibits has been
malled to the State -Engineer of the State of New Mexico, Capitol
Building, Santa Fe, New Mexico simultaneously with the malllng of
this application to the Commission.

VN e R gyt caiant . o h

: 10. Applicant respectfully requests that this matter be set
< down for hearing before an examiner at theearliest possible date.

Respectfully submitted,

HUMBLE OIL & REFINING COMPANY

By~ Q"‘"”‘Q;/‘—’QD

{ s(m mNDU & [CHRLSTY
By MR%HW

Attorneys for Applicant
Box 10
Roswell, New Mexico
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TN REFLY REFYNLTO:

UNITED STATES
DEPARTMENT OF TIE INTERIOR
GEOLOGICAL SURVEY
VIASHINGTON 25, D. C,

-

| - | | « JUL 271568 -
» - Humble Oil and Refining Cowpony v D E @ -
| - c¢/o Hinkle, Bondurant & Christy . HME@

P. 0. Box 10
Rotvell, New Mexico 88201 AUG 1366
HINKLE, BONOUSAXT & cumisty

Attention: Hr; Clarence E. Hinkle
' ROSWELL, Ny #EXICO

Gentlement

Your application of May 25 filed with the Regional 0il and Gas
Supervisor, Roswell, New Mexico, requests the designation of the
Paddock (San Angelo) ‘unit area embracing 3,800 acres, more or less,
Lea County, New Mexico, as logically subject to operation under the
unitization provisions of the Mineral Leasing Act, as amended, and
acceptarice of the proposed form of unit agreement. Our records
indicate the proposed unit area embraces 3,798.18 'acres. Please

v recheck and correct your acreage figures if appropriate. Based on
such acreage figure, the unit area 1s composed of 200.00 acres (5.27
percent) of Federal land, 639,04 acres (16.82 percent) of State of
New Mexico land, and 2,959.14 acres (77.91 percent) of fee land,

-

Unitization, for the purpose of conducting secoidary recovery opera-

y tions by waterflooding will be liwmited to the Paddock zone as '
identified in Section 2(g) of the unit agreement form. The unit area
has been developed by 93 wells completed in the interval to be unitized,
of which 72 wells are currently producing, -Primary phase participation
in unitized substances is based 50 percent on 1964 adjusted revenue

{ : and- 50 percent on remaining primary reserves as of January 1, 1964,

i_ : Secondary phase participation is based entirely on ultimate primary

i : ' recovery and will commence after 768,239 barrels of oil have been

' : produced after January 1, 1964, You estimate the proposed water-

i ~ flood project will result in the recovery of approximately 9,000,000

i - barrels of oil over and above that recoverable by primary methods.

The land outlined on your plat marked "Exhibit A, Paddock (San Angelo)
. Unit, Lea County, New Mexice," is acceptable as a logical unit area
for secondary recovery operations, Your proposed form of unit agree-
ment which modifies the standard Federal form (1961 reprint) to the
extent necessary to cover conditions incidental to recovery operation
of a producing unit will be acceptable if further modified as marked
T\in colored pencil andfoxr bv attached riders. One copy of the marked
form is returned herewith and the remaining copies are retained for
distribution to the appropriate offices cf the Ceological Survey.

EXHIBIT4 & ' -

-

| BEFORE EXAMINER NUTTER
OIL CONSERVATION CONM MY [UN

EXHIBIT NO. ¥
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"In the absence of any other type of land requiring special provisiouns

or any other cbjections not now apparent, a duly executed agreement
conformed tq the marked copy, approved by the appropriate officlals -
of the State of New Mexico, will be approved, if submitted in approv-

able status'yithin a reasonable period of time, However, the right
is reserved to deny approval of any executed agreement which, in our
opinion, does not have full commitment of sufficient lands to afford
effective control of secondary recovery operations.

{

.Please incluae the latest status of all acreage when the executed

agrecment is submitted for final approval. Inasmuch as this unit area
contains State of New Mexico lands, we are sending a copy of this
letter to the Commissioner of Public Lands at Santa Fe. Please contact
the ‘State of "New Mexico before soliciting joinders regardless of prior
contacts with or clearances from the State,

. 8incerely yours,

' Acting Director - , s

Enclosure
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UNITED STATES .

DEPARTMENT OF THE INTERIOR MY G 1867
GEOLOGICAL. SURVEY
WASHINGTON, D.C. 20242 KINKIE, BONDYSANI & CHsTY

ROSWELL, REW MEfico

MAY 3 - 1867

Humble 0il and Refining Company
c/o Hirkle, Bondurant & Christy
P. 0. Box 10

Roswell, New Mexico 88201

Attention: Mr, Clarence.F. Hinkle
_Gentlemen:

Your application of April 4 filed with the Regional 0il aad Gas -
Supervisor, Roswell, New Mexico, aiiends your application of May 25,
1966, for the designation of the Paddock (San Angelo) urit -area,
Lea County, New Mexico, to the extent necessary to eliminate the
SWMNEY sec. 3, T. 22 S., R. 37 E., N,M,P.M,, from the unit area.
The xequested amendment will decrease the proposed unit areafrom
3,798,18 to 3,758,18 acres. The unit area amendment is ‘Yequested
inasmdéh“és the well located in the SWYNEY sec. 3 is not producible
from. “che unitized formation and is not necessary - for unltized
secondary recovery operations,

Our letter of July-27, 1966, designating the Paddock (San Angelo)
unit area as acceptable as a,loglbal unit area for secondary
recovery operations is hereby amended to delete the SWYNEY sec. 3,

" Te 22 S., R. 37 E., N,M,P M., from the unit area designated by

such letter.

Sincerely yours,

/\»vzb /\‘/)"z/(»v\

Acting Director

o - |BEFORE EXAMINER NUTTER |
EXHIBITK q ' Ol CONQERVATI(“'H C.' ALASSION

EXHIBIT NO, 2

CAsE NO._3&/5-36/4




